Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

280 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 17th October 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

Yesterday I sent off the picture of Od. nevadense; I have not been able to obtain flowers of Od. sanderianum, the flower stalk arrived without flowers and labelled Od. arnoldii. Therefore I am not sure whether the Od. nevadense from Linden is now called Od. sanderianum since you sent the inflorescence without flowers. 

Yesterday I received a letter from Eduard saying that he will go and collect Cattleya maxima. Handa is in California.

If there are still buyers for good orchids in England, then you can sell orchids from Madagascar to the value of £800 – 1,000, for there are some very good pieces. But Low has the Angraecum citratum for sale.

The picture of Phaius tuberculatus, pink, was despatched in the evening of the 8th. It has turned out magnificently. The dead orchids are for Vetter, I must have forgotten to include that in my letter.

You must try a little harder to look after your health. Low is a terrific competitor, but if you are sending people into regions where he does not have any, or, better still, where nobody has collected orchids before, then you can make good profits if the demand for orchids remains the same in England. You have really have made a colossal enterprise, but there must not be masses of Madagascan orchids.

If the weather is good, you can send 2 of each kind to Baron Hruby: Angraecum sesquipedale. You may want to put these things into auction in the spring, not everything now.

Regarding the flowers of Od. sanderianum, they must have been left behind at your premises, for they could not have fallen out of the packet containing the inflorescence. 

I wish you much luck with the two auctions, but it is too late in the year for New York.

With kind regards,

B. Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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